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Millz Southworth

From: Lisa Grigg <Lisa.Grigg@cornwall.gov.uk>

Sent: 24 January 2022 14:58

Subject: Community Network Highways Scheme relaunch

Attachments: CN Highways Scheme Programme Guidance Note 2022 (002).pdf; Highways

Scheme EOl.docx

TO: Cornwall Gateway Community Network Panel
Please see update below on the Community Network Highways Scheme relaunch.

Kind regards
Lisa

Dear Clerks and Councillors

As you are aware, the Community Network Highways scheme has allocated significant funding for small
scale highways improvements in the Cornwall Gateway Community Network over the past 4 years. This
scheme is being revised and relaunched from April 2022 for another 3 years, and Cornwall Gateway
Community Network has £57,330 to invest per year. Please see attached Guidance Note for details of the
new scheme. To improve the efficiency of the programme, the process of approving schemes has been
revised to ensure delivery can take place in the financial year they are agreed. This means schemes have to
be prioritised by the Cornwall Gateway Community Network by our meeting on 16" March 2022, so that
myself and the other Divisional Members can submit final recommendations for approval to the Portfolio
Holder for Transport. Expressions of Interest (using the attached form) must be submitted to your
Community Link Officer by 25t February 2022.

It is important that parishes consider the amount of money available per electoral division, and only
submit 1 or 2 Expressions of Interest at the most, and in priority order. Please also note that this is a call
for projects to be delivered in 2022/23 and there will be a further call later this year for projects that can
be delivered in years 2 and 3.

Please contact Catherine Thomson, Community Link Officer, if you have any queries about this
programme, or your Cornwall Councillor if there are schemes you wish to propose.

With kind regards
Catherine

Catherine Thomson

Community Link Officer

Localism

Communities & Public Protection Service

Neighbourhoods Directorate

Cornwall Council

catherine.thomson@cornwall.gov.uk | Tel: 01872 224242 (504242) | Mobile: 07769 724877
www.cornwall.gov.uk

25, Chy Trevail, Bodmin, PL31 2FR

Like us on Cornwall Gateway Community Network
Follow us on @CornwallGateway






